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St Mary’s News
December 2023
Friday 1st December, 2023
Dear Parents,
As we continue in the Season of Advent in preparation for Christmas, we are reminded of the true meaning of Christmas.  I know this is a busy time for all the staff and pupils, and for you too, in the run up to Christmas. Please take care on the roads when you are out and about in the Christmas rush.
Parent Teacher meetings for all children in Primary 1-7 are now completed.  I hope you found them beneficial and informative.  However, if you have any concerns or queries about your child’s progress or welfare, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
Santa Run/Daily Mile/Christmas Jumper/Christmas Dinner
All schools have been asked by the Education Authority to participate in the Daily Mile Santa Run.  We will participate on Wednesday 6th December when we are dressed in our Christmas jumpers and before we enjoy our Christmas dinner. 
The children can wear their Christmas Jumpers/Festive hair accessories on this day if they have one.  We would ask that children donate £2 via Parent Pay. This money will be donated to SVP who will be able to help so many in our local area.
This is a great opportunity for exercise and in the New Year, all classes will continue to take part in the Daily Mile to promote an active and healthy mind and body.

Christmas Dinner
The children will enjoy their Christmas Dinner on Wednesday 6th December.  All children who would like to have their dinner should book on Parent Pay (both Paying and Children entitled to Free School Meals).

Christmas Tests 

The children will be completing Christmas Tests over the next couple of weeks. They will be based on work covered this term. I know there is a lot of sickness about but try and ensure full attendance if possible.
‘The Christmas Story’
We are really looking forward to celebrating the Christmas Story on Thursday 14th December at 7pm in St. Mary’s Church, Dunamore.  This is always a very special night in the school’s calendar, and we hope that everyone can join us.
Open Enrolment for school year 2024/25
The Education Authority will publish information on their website about the primary one admissions procedure and admissions criteria for primary schools on Tuesday 12th December.
Applications for entry to Primary One in September 2022 is now online and the portal will open on Tuesday 9th January at 12 Noon and close on Friday 26th January 2024 at 12 Noon
All information is available on the EA website under the admissions section at:

https://www.eani.org.uk/parents/admissions
Supporting Documentation (Birth Certificate) must be uploaded before the online portal closes. Please remind any family members or friends who have children starting primary school.  If anyone is experiencing any difficulties with the application process, please do not hesitate to contact the school and I will endeavour to help and assist.
School Holidays 
The school will close for pupils on Thursday 21st December at 3pm for the Christmas holidays. 
The school will re-open on Thursday 4th January 2024 for all pupils and staff. 
In the spirit of the season of goodwill, I would like to take the opportunity to thank you for all your help and support this term.  It has been a very difficult term for everyone. Can I wish you and your family a very Happy Christmas and a Peaceful New Year.  Take time to pause and enjoy family time with all your loved ones.
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Kind Regards,

Eileen Ward
Principal

www.stmarysprimarydunamore.co.uk

